

Caring for the heritage of the Hill and its future

The Tower Cottage Harrow Park Harrow HA1 3JE

22nd September 2019

Planning Department Harrow Council Civic Centre, Station Road Harrow HA1 2UY

Via email to: planning.applications@harrow.gov.uk

cc Ward councillors

Planning application: P/3489/19 – 42 Roxeth Hill

Dear Blythe Smith

The Harrow Hill Trust Planning Committee has considered this application and has the following comments.

We have no objection in principle to the proposed extension, but we consider the detailing of the extension is ought to be improved as a condition of granting the application.

Reducing the internal ceiling height would allow for a more sympathetic parapet to the extension. This could have brick on edge and tile creasing coping. In addition the extension should be set in slightly from the existing side wall so that the junction is articulated and a poor straight joint is avoided.

Kind regards,

Dr Simon Less

Chair, Harrow Hill Trust Planning Committee simonlless@googlemail.com